
Eurasian Water Milfoil and Northern Water Milfoil 

Can you tell them apart? 

I recently wrote an article about aquatic invasive species (AIS) monitoring and explained that it is important to 

have citizens out on their lakes looking for new AIS so that pioneer populations can be dealt with quickly to 

eradicate them. I think it is also valuable for lake residents to know what aquatic plants, native and non-native, 

are already in their lake. Although every lake is going to have different plants, there are some that are quite 

common. Unfortunately Myriophyllum spicatum, Eurasian water milfoil (EWM) is very common in SE Wisconsin. 

In fact it has been recorded in 30 of our Walworth County Lakes. 

EWM is often confused with M. sibericum, Northern water milfoil, which is one of 7 milfoils native to Wisconsin. 

At first glance, the two species do look the same but when shown together in these educational publications 

from the Wisconsin Lakes Partnership, EWM has some distinctive characteristics that make it easy to identify. 

For instance, EWM usually has 12 to 21 leaflet pairs per leaf and Northern water milfoil generally has only 7 to 

10 leaflet pairs. In addition, the leaflets of EWM are the same length, while the Northern water milfoil leaflets 

are not.  

Next time you are out on the lake see if you can determine which milfoil you see. However, please do not drop 

the milfoil back into the lake. One small piece of EWM can grow into a whole new patch so if it is EWM you may 

inadvertently spread this nasty invasive to a new part of the lake.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


